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February Newsletter 2019
Dear Parent/Carer,

Once again we have had a very busy term.  Children from P5 have started a very exciting project working alongside staff from Alloa Academy’s Computing and Business department.  Our P7 classes have also been supported by Mr English, from the Maths Department, as part of our transition, whilst also focussing on raising attainment.  Children from P5-7 also enjoyed a production of ‘Pondlife’, which explored themes of anti-bullying, friendships and respect.
We have also started a partnership with Westlodge Gardens, and groups of children will be visiting and enjoying activities with the elderly residents.  We are very excited about this Intergenerational Project.

School Information 
Momo Challenge HIGH PRIORITY

It has come to our attention that the "MOMO challenge" is being discussed widely by pupils.
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This is an extremely harmful challenge that dares children to self harm. The video clips of the Momo character have recently been appearing on ‘Youtube Kids’ in amongst seemingly innocent videos which children may be watching. Please be aware of this and monitor what your child is viewing online. 
School App:  11th MARCH
We currently have a range of ways in which we communicate with parents and carers, through Twitter, school website, paper copies, emails and texts. We are delighted to announce that, after feedback from parents about the accessibility of communication, our  Parent Council are funding a new School App, to centralise all information in one App.  We intend to launch the App on 11th March, and our Parent Council will be available to answer any questions during our Parents evenings.
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School dinner debts

We are delighted that the majority of parents are making very good use of ParentPay.  However, it is extremely important that payments are made timeously.  
We are currently sitting with £390 of unpaid lunch money, despite letter and phone call reminders. Please settle any outstanding money as a matter of urgency.  Many thanks for your anticipated support with this matter. 
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Parents Evenings:  26th AND 28TH MARCH (P1-7)
Appointment letters will be sent home next week, so please check school bags and return completed slips as soon as possible.  Next session we are intending using a facility within the School App, to select your own appointment times.  We are hoping this will be a more efficient process.
Nursery Enrolments:

Our nursery enrolments took place this week.  Please contact the school office if you have not already completed the paperwork.  Please bring along your child’s Birth Certificate and two documents as proof of your address (eg Council Tax letter, utility bill). If you cannot enrol your child at these times, please call the office on 01259 452212 to arrange an alternative time.      
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                                            School Trips
Letters outlining class trips will come home during the next term. Please ensure that trip forms are fully completed with all of the requested information. Payment for trips can be completed on Parentpay. If sending any money into school please ensure it is within a labelled envelope.
Events:
World Book Day:  FRIDAY 8TH MARCH
We will be celebrating World Book day on Friday 8th March as our P3 classes are on a school trip on the Thursday.  Children can come to school dressed as a literacy character OR in their pajamas.  There is no cost for this non uniform day.
Book Fayre:  13TH – 20TH MARCH
Once again the Book Fayre will be in school from Wednesday 13th – 20th March.  Children and parents will have an opportunity to visit the book fayre during that week.  More information will follow.       
Comic Relief:  Red Nose Day: FRIDAY 15TH MARCH
As part of our school curriculum, to provide children with leadership opportunities P5 and P1 classes are organising this year’s Comic Relief Day.  Red noses will be on sale for £1.25 and children are asked to come to school either dressed in red or non-uniform.  There will be no cost for [image: image8.jpg]


this dress down/up day!                                                                                          
Family Beetle Drive:  THURSDAY 2ND MAY @ 6PM
Our Parent Council are always thinking of new, innovative and fun ways of raising funds for the school.  This year they are trying something new, a Beetle Drive. You will receive information in school bags, through Twitter and the Parent Council’s Facebook page soon.
[image: image9.png]


Plant Sale:  SATURDAY 11TH MAY:  *SAVE THE DATE*
Health and wellbeing:
******* Peanut Allergies *******
We have children in the school who are allergic to Peanuts.   We would appreciate your co-operation in helping to keep Redwell a NUT FREE ZONE and keep our children safe.  Please remember that this also includes food products that contain nuts eg. Nutella, peanut butter, cereal bars etc.
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It is dangerous for parents to use the car park for dropping off and collecting children to and from school.  Despite regular conversations with parents, there are still a few who are dropping off and collecting children directly from the school car park.  I cannot stress enough, that this is not safe and SHOULD NOT BE USED.  Many thanks to parents who are using the school’s drop off areas appropriately.   
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Car Fumes: 
Many concerned parents are reporting that there is a significant problem whereby drivers in the drop-off zones beside the school leave their engines idling, which allows fumes to build up immediately outside the school at the start and end of the school day.  These fumes reach the children walking past on the pavement.  We urge all people using the drop-off zones to turn off their engines as soon as they are stationary.  Many thanks for your support with this environmental and health issue.
Traffic Flow Survey:  FRIDAY 15TH MARCH

We have been asked to notify you that there will be a Traffic Flow Survey in place on Friday 15th March on Grange Road.
Celebrating Achievements:  
Princess Trust
A huge well done to Caiti Bryce in P4 who recently had her hair cut so that she could donate it to the Princess Trust. Caiti was patient in growing her hair for a whole year so that she could donate it. The charity provides wigs for children who have cancer and other illnesses. 

Badminton

Many congratulations to Andrew Johnstone who qualified for and took part in the recent regional primary badminton championships at the Peak in Stirling. Andrew came in third place in the play offs with other children from Clackmannanshire and Stirling schools. Well done Andrew!
Rotary Quiz

Our P7 rotary quiz team represented Redwell at the annual primary Schools quiz on Tuesday 26th February. They performed brilliantly scoring a total of 99 points and coming in third place too! A huge well done to the team, Harrison, Ross, Vicki, Jude and Monty, you were fabulous at attempting some very tricky questions. 

Achievement Tree

Our achievement tree is awaiting some new leaves to celebrate success out of school. Please let us know if your child has had a personal, sporting or small achievement in their life/ interests out of school. We would love to celebrate this by presenting them with a leaf. 
March/April Dates for your Diary
	
	       MARCH

	Thursday 7th 
	P3 Class trip to Battle of Bannockburn

	Friday 8th 
	World Book Day -  Character or PJs 

	Wednesday 13th – 20th   
	Book Fayre in school this week

	Friday 15th 
	Red Nose Day – Red or Non-uniform

	Thursday 21st  
	P4 Sharing Learning Afternoon (1.30 – 2.50pm)

	Monday 25th 
	No homework week

	Tuesday 26th 
	Parents evening:  4pm – 7pm

	Thursday 28th 
	Parents evening:  4pm – 7pm

	Friday 29th 
	Easter church service at 9.45am
School closes at 3pm for Easter holidays 

	
	       APRIL

	Monday 15th
	School reopens 9am

	Friday 19th 

Monday 22nd 
	School closed – Good Friday/ Easter Monday

	Tuesday 23rd 
	School reopens 9am


Many thanks for your continued support,

Kay Strang

Headteacher
Redwell Primary School


Stirling Road, Alloa, Clackmannanshire, FK10 2BS. 
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